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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the board of directors of the Friends of Fairsted, 

I am pleased to present the 2015 annual report and annual list of 

supporters. Last year was another exciting year for the Friends as they

continued to offer a rich slate of programs and activities that advance

the mission of the National Park Service to preserve and protect 

Frederick Law Olmsted National Historic Site and its unique resources.  

While the year saw many successes, one of the most profound 

experiences for me was the gathering of over 100 people in a grove 

of evergreens at the Arnold Arboretum on Sunday, August 9 to hear

readings from Frederick Law Olmsted’s Yosemite and Mariposa Grove: 

A Preliminary Report, 1865. This special event, supported in part by a

grant from the Friends of Fairsted, was the first of several 

commemorations of the Centennial of the National Park Service; 

a moment when we pause to reflect again on the important role played

by Frederick Law Olmsted and Frederick Law Olmsted, Jr. in creating

this wonderful system of parks, monuments and historic sites — all for

the public benefit. 

Special moments like this and the continued good work of the 

Friends would not be possible without the generosity of our growing 

community of Friends. In addition to your gifts, we are indeed 

fortunate to share in your abiding interest, even passion, for the ideals

and extraordinary places that bear the indelible imprint of Frederick

Law Olmsted and his successors in the landscape architecture firm he

founded in Brookline.

As the Friends of Fairsted launch a new year of programs in the 

centennial year of the National Park Service, we hope we can depend

on you to continue your involvement and support. Thank you in 

advance and we look forward to another productive year in 2016.

Sincerely,

Tom Woodward
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The Friends of Fairsted Lecture Series

Perspectives on Place moderated by Keith Morgan

with presentations by Daniel Bluestone and

Gary Hilderbrand

Two Beveridge Fellowships awarded

• Christine O’Hara, Proto-Ecological Planning by

the Olmsted Brothers in 1920s Los Angeles: Using

Georeferencing as a Mapping Tool to Understand

Spatial Reasoning and Ecological Function

• Spencer Tunnell, The Lesser Known Work of the

Olmsted Firm in Atlanta: A Contextual Study

Friends of Fairsted website

The redesign and launch of an enhanced and

expanded Friends of Fairsted website:

www.friendsoffairsted.org

Grants to the Olmsted National 

Historic Site

Good Neighbors: Landscape Design and 

Community Building for the fabrication of a

new model

Centennial event

Yosemite/Mariposa Grove readings at the

Arnold Arboretum and student writing and art

competition

Congratulations

to the National Park Service for their first 

place award from the National Association for

Interpretation (NAI) for the interior exhibits

Design for the Future: The Olmsteds and the

American Landscape and for a second award

for their short video, “The Lasting Legacy of

Frederick Law Olmsted”



Gifts of $500 or more 
Doran Family Charitable Trust
Sam Sherwood and Sarah Freeman
David and Sharon Hessney
Caroline K. Loughlin Fund
Lauren Meier and Philip Thayer
Sarah Peskin
Patricia Suhrcke and Michael Kerpan
Tom Woodward and David LePere

Gifts of $250-$499
Eleanor and Charlton Ames
James Hunnewell
Arleyn and Newt Levee
Patricia O’Donnell and Jim Donovan
Carlo Rotella and Christina Klein
Charles Sullivan
Ben and Kate Taylor
Sarah Vance
Elizabeth Goodfellow Zagoroff
Kyle and Jill Zick

Gifts of $100-$249
Martina Albright
Peter Ambler and Lindsay Miller
Phyllis Andersen
Richard Alvord Architects
Wilhemina Batchelder-Brown
Boston Society of Landscape Architects
Boston University
Pauline Ho Bynum
Charles River Conservancy
Mary B. Comstock
Lee Cook
Catherine Davis
John Dempsey and Mary Scott
Emerald Necklace Conservancy
David England
Charles W. and Lisa Mincey Farber
Fenway Alliance
Louise “Reddi” Ford
Ellen Forrester
Friends of Mt Auburn Cemetery

Friends of the Muddy River
Friends of the Public Garden
John Furlong
Alexander Goriansky
Esley Hamilton
High Street Hill Association
Historic New England
Miriam Jost
Pamela Koenig
Camille Larson
Library of American Landscape History
Greg Lombardi
Henry Lukas
Massachusetts Historical Society
Erica Max
Sally Muspratt
National Association for Olmsted Parks
New Englad Chapter of Architectural 
Historians

New England Landscape Design 
History Association
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October 1, 2014 - September 30, 2015

Starting Balance                                                               $63,878.07

Revenue                                                                             $25,195.43

Expenses                                                              ($24,973.45)

Net Revenue                                                                      $221.98

Ending Balance                                                                 $64,100.05

BOARD  O F  D I R E C TOR S
Thomas H. Woodward, Carlisle, MA, President

David Hessney, Brookline, MA, Vice President

Erica Max, Roslindale, MA, Treasurer

Ray Dunetz, Jamaica Plain, MA, Clerk

Annie Blair, Boston, MA

Phyllis Andersen, Boston, MA

Barbara Hayden Fitts, Esq., Brookline, MA

Pamela Hartford, Salem, MA

Elizabeth Igleheart, Concord, MA

Patrice Kish, Boston, MA

Arleyn Levee, Watertown, MA

Lauren Meier, Belmont, MA

Sarah Peskin, Brookline, MA

Vicky Ross, Boston, MA

Carlo Rotella, Brookline, MA

Sarah Vance, Brookline, MA

Kyle Zick, Roslindale, MA
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(gifts and gifts-in-kind received between October 1, 2014 and September 30, 2015)

With many thanks to the following contributors:



Virginia Nyhart
Jaylin Olivo and Dale Flecker
Susan Opton
Barbara Petery
Ellen Poss
Marion Pressley
Vicky Ross
Marilyn Ray Smith
Deborah Rivers and Thomas Clasby
Robert & Dolores Schueler
David Schuyler
Matthew Shakespeare and 
Frederick Backus

Frances Shedd Fisher
Betsy Shure Gross
Susan Silberberg
Wendy Tai and Wesley Ward
Tower Hill Botantic Garden
Trustees of Reservations

Gifts of $50-$99
Dr. and Mrs. Nile Albright
Shary Berg
Ethan Carr
Richard Cheek
Joan R. Collins
Harvey Cohen
Julie Crockford
Drs. Bruce and Veronica Devon
Terese and Antonio D’Urso
Peter Ferguson
Alan Fisch
Charlotte Fleetwood
Esley Hamilton
Mary Hardwicke
Marcia and David Holden
James Koll
Helen Marston
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Mayer

Jessica Mink
Network for Good
Susan Opton
Susan L. Porter
Thomas and Susan Reed
Richard and Lucy Robb
Mary Shepard
Sandra Simonsen
Diane Sokal
Nancy B. Woods

Gifts of $10-$49
Kelly Brilliant
Harvey B. Cohen
Valerie Curtis
Sandra and Will Dick
Leslie Fanelli-Pavone
Pamela Hartford
Amy Hozid and Thomas Plancon
Catherine Zusy and Samuel Kendall
Brenda Lew
Frederick Livingston
Diane McGuire
Thomas and Sarah Reed
Stanley and Diana Spiegel
David and Janet Spiller
Suzanne and Eugene Teich
Erin and David Vanspeybroeck
Leonard Weiss

Gifts in memory of Caroline Loughlin
Frances Shedd Fisher
Esley Hamilton

Lecture Series Sponsorship Gifts
Boston Society of Landscape Architects
Boston University
Charles River Conservancy 

Emerald Necklace Conservancy
Fenway Alliance
Friends of Mt Auburn Cemetery
Friends of the Muddy River
Friends of the Public Garden
High Street Hill Association
Historic New England
Library of American Landscape History
Massachusetts Historical Society
National Association for Olmsted Parks
New England Chapter of Architectural 
Historians

New England Landscape Design & 
History Association

Tower Hill Botanic Garden
Trustees of Reservations

Beveridge Fellowship Gifts
Betsy Shure Gross

In Kind Support
Arnold Arboretum of 
Harvard University

Brookline GreenSpace Alliance
Jeff Deutsch
Friends of Fairsted Board of Directors
Muddy River Restoration Project 
Maintenance & Management 
Oversight Committee

National Park Service, Frederick 
Law Olmsted NHS

Town of Brookline
Wheelock College

Special Thanks to our kind volunteers
Frances Shedd Fisher
Jean Stringham
Patricia Suhrcke
Carol Winkler

“© 2015 Xiomaro.com.” Cover photo: Lead weights used by the Olmsted firm to hold flexible curves.
Notes on photography:The photograph in this annual report was created by Xiomáro, a nationally recognized artist, curator, writer
and speaker. His images have appeared in many catalogues, books and journals. In addition to his work at Fairsted, Xio’s commissions
from the National Park Service include Sagamore Hill NHS; the estate of William Floyd, at Fire Island National Seashore, Weir Farm
NHS, Longfellow House Washington’s Headquarters NHS; and Boston Harbor Islands. In 2016, Xio was also commissioned by the 
National Park Service, the Connecticut Forest & Park Association and the Appalachian Mountain Club to create an artistic photographic
collection of the 215-mile New England National Scenic Trail.


